Republika ng Pilipinas
(Republic of the Philippines,
MINISTRI NG EDUKASYON, KULTURA AT ISPORTS
(MINISTRY OF EDUCATION, CULTURE AND SPORTS)

Maynila

September 6, 1983

MECS 0 R D E R No. 39, s. 1983

> MINIMIZING TRAVEL ABROAD OF GOVERNMENT PERSONNEL, INCLUDING NON-GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES SUPPORTED WITH GOVERNMENT FUNDS

To: Bureau Directors
Regional Directors
Cultural Agency Directors
Chiefs of Services and Heads of Units
Schools Superintendents
Presidents, State Colleges and Universities
Vocational School Superintendents/Administrators

- Reproduced on the reverse side is a Memorandum of Presidential Executive Assistant Juan C. Tuvera dated 9 August 1983 on the instructions of His Excellency, the President of the Philippines, to limit the overseas travel of government personnel, including nongovernment employees that are supported with government funds, for reasons stated therein.
- 2. It is requested that officials and employees concerned be advised accordingly for their information and guidance.
- \$trict compliance is desired.

(SGD.) ONOFRE D. CORPUZ Minister

Reference:

None

Allotment: 1-2-3--(D.O. 1-76)

To be indicated in the <u>Perpetual Index</u> under the following subjects:

BUREAUS & OFFICES

RULES & REGULATIONS

EMPLOYEES

OFFICIALS

TRAVEL

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT of the Philippines Malacañang

CONFIDENTIAL

9 August 1983

MEMORANDUM to -

All Members of the Cabinet

One of the specific measures the President ordered implemented under LOI No. 1329 to attain balance of payment targets, is for us to strictly control and limit the overseas travel of government personnel, including travel of non-government employees that are supported with government funds. Notwithstanding the foregoing instructions of the President, it has been observed that there are still requests for authority to travel abroad being sent to this Office which do not appear to be absolutely necessary.

In order, therefore, that this Office can properly implement the foregoing instructions of the President, you are hereby requested to minimize requests for travel abroad in your respective ministries.

Thank you.

(SGD.) JUAN C. TUVERA
Presidential Executive Assistant

A true copy